
CONSULTATION PROCEDURE REQUIRING A SINGLE READING

European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council decision on guidelines for the Employment Policies of the Member States
1.
Rapporteur: Jan Andersson

2.
EP No: A6-0008/2007

3.
Date of adoption: 15 February 2007

4.
Subject: Member States' employment policies

5.
Inter-institutional reference: 2006/0271(CNS)

6.
Legal basis: Article 128 TEC

7.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Employment and Social Affairs (EMPL)

8.
Commission's position: The Commission accepts the single amendment 'in principle'.
The Resolution does not call for changes to the Guidelines, since the current Guidelines are agreed on for the years 2005-2008. The single amendment proposes to insert into the current recitals for the Guidelines that the Parliament is given 5 months when being consulted on the 2008-2010 guidelines. The 2008-2010 Guidelines will be decided next year.

The Commission accepts the amendment in principle. It will do all it can to ensure that Parliament is fully consulted throughout 2007 and 2008 on the new Guidelines.

9.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: The Commission will not amend its proposal since it cannot accept the inclusion of the amendment in the text as such. It is unlikely that the Council will accept the amendment requesting a five months consultation period since Member States need time to take the new guidelines into account when preparing their follow-up reports to the national reform programmes, sent to the Commission in October. The guidelines will most likely be discussed already in the Spring European Council in March 2008.

10.
Outlook for the adoption of the proposal: The Commission proposal is likely to be adopted during the next EPSCO Council on 30-31 May 2007.
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